Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on August 15, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher



Member – Prudential Committee

Robert Hammer



Member – Prudential Committee


Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

Guests in attendance:

James Lawrence



Forest Row property owner
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.

Citizen Speak Time:
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of August 1, 2023:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 1, 2023 meeting.  KS seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM reported after a week off work on the water line leading to the pumping station has resumed.   The water line has been replaced to up to the park area – about 500 feet away from pumping station.  Straw waddles are in place and the area has been mowed down again and it should be back on-line next week.  
He plans to begin replacing the water line on Christian Hill Road or Mahaiwe Street in October.

WA explained to James Lawerence the need to secure an acre of land at the Forest Row location in order to satisfy the towns bylaws.  JL said he would bring it to the Forest Row property owners but didn’t foresee any problem.  
Financial Report:
CU submitted July cash receivables and July cash journal along with the following warrants:



Warrant #5 dated 8/4/2023 in the amount of $19,214.30


Warrant #6 dated 8/11/2023 in the amount of $18,559.13
WB made a motion to accept the July receivables and July cash journal as submitted.  KS seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Old Business:  
CU told the board that the outstanding water bill for 109 Stockbridge Road has been paid.

New Business:
CU submitted a letter from Alicia Dulin – Great Barrington Treasurer/Collector.
After reading the letter the board had a brief discussion and agreed to take the request for an increase to the collector/treasurer stipend under advisement and revisit this when they start working on the budget.
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:37 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk
